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February 8, 2022 

Shawna Bonshak, Town Planner
Town of Canandaigua – Development Office & Planning Board 
Canandaigua, NY 14424 

Sketch Plan Review – CPN-22-001 

Dear Ms. Bonshak: 

Thank you for your referral relative to the Auburn Trail and the subject property 5555 Purdy Road, 
Canandaigua and Brickyard Road.  Comments below are based on information uploaded to the Town 
of Canandaigua application portal, as well as my knowledge of area projects. Attached please find 
several map documents to help with the visual aspects of the information provided in this memo. 

Application Information: 
o Question #4 - applicant answered the property was not within 500 feet of a State or 

County Road or Town Boundary; however, the property is 454 feet from the ROW of 
State Route 332. 

o Question #6 – applicant is proposing 000 new lots?
o Chargeback notice was not signed, application should be incomplete

Sewer – the sewer system was extended to this area of the Town of Canandaigua as part of the 
Mobile Purdy Road Sewer that was obtained through a low to moderate income grant from the 
NYS Department of Housing and Community Renewal.  Please consult with the Town 
Engineer to confirm the sewer capacity exists to accommodate this many more units (it appears 
increasing the number of units from the existing 75 units, adding 154 new lots to have a total of 
229 mobile home lots. 

Padelford Brook Greenway (PBG) & Strategic Farmland Protection Area (SFPA) – while the
current mobile home community predates the PBG & SFPA the proposed work is in both the 
Padelford Brook Greenway and the Strategic Farmland Protection Area.  Additionally the 
parcel is within 500 feet of a current active farm field.

Roadway connection Brickyard Road – it is unclear if the proposed roadway is in the wetland 
area (see attached), also unclear if this means two points of entry on Brickyard Road? (5 total 
points of entry on this parcel? – variance?).  (My review does not include any review of current 
Town Code for applicability). 

Roadway connection Purdy Road – it appears these proposed new entrances may be out of 
alignment with a proposed access Road to connect Purdy Road to Canandaigua Farmington 



Townline Road that is currently in discussion and being further considered by the Town Board 
of the Town of Canandaigua. 

Recreation – a quick look appears to show little to no recreation opportunities, walkability, or 
any explanation.  As someone who travels Purdy and Brickyard Roads regularly I often see 
people walking along the edge of Brickyard Road 

Auburn Trail – in 2011-2013 the Towns of Victor, Farmington, Canandaigua, City of 
Canandaigua, and Canandaigua School District were involved with the Feasibility Study of 
connection of the Auburn Trail to Ontario Pathways link up hundreds of miles of trails.  The 
Town of Canandaigua’s website includes a link to the 106 page document that was adopted by 
the municipalities with a plan to implement the connection of the Auburn Trail as feasible. 

o Since 2014, the Town of Canandaigua has been working to identify opportunities to 
advance the Auburn Trail by working with landowners and proposed developments 
including the approved and now constructed Townhomes at Centerpointe which 
required the developer to construct that segment of the Auburn Trail for the Town of 
Canandaigua.  It is my understanding the condition approval for the Apartments at 
Brickyard and Yerkes also includes a requirement the developer construct that portion 
of the Auburn Trail. 

o 2014-2022 continued conversations have occurred about the possibility of connecting 
the Auburn Trail from Canandaigua Farmington Townline Road to Purdy Road through 
property and property acquisition by Mr. David Genecco including the construction of a 
water line (CFWD), Auburn trail, and an access road.  Much of the information about 
these proposals are available on the town website under ‘projects’ CFWD.

o In 2020 the Town of Canandaigua retained Fisher Associates (the same entity hired by 
the Town of Farmington to facilitate the Auburn Trail – now completed) to work to 
identify the best paths for construction from Thomas Road north to Canandaigua 
Farmington Townline Road.  At the same time MRB was retained to identify the best 
paths for construction from Thomas Road south to Outhouse Park. 

o Many public meetings have been held and letters sent out about possible trail 
alignments.  In preparation for one of those meetings Mr. Burke reached out to me with
concerns and subsequently we met:

April 20, 2021 – Town Manager Finch met with Mr. Burke and a family 
member at the location of 5555 Purdy Road.  Mr. Burke expressed concern 
about the trail being to close to the backyards of the mobile homes on Purdy 
Road and asked if something could be done.  We subsequently discussed 
moving the trail out to the Right of Way and staying on the same side of the 
road as the mobile home park. 

May 6, 2021 – Town Manager Finch met with Mr. Burke and a family member 
at 5555 Purdy Road to discuss alignment of the Auburn Trail.  During the 
meeting it was discussed the possibility of moving the trail away from Purdy 
Road and Brickyard Road and moving it to the edge of the wetlands running 
along the buffer on the edge of the property closest to the farm fields to get it 
away from the residences.  At that time the general thought was this would be 
more acceptable, and Town Manager Finch asked Fisher Associates to move the 
proposed alignment along the edge of the property to get it away from the 
residence homes.



November 12, 2021 – Town Manager Finch met with Mr. Burke and most of the 
family representatives at the Town Hall.  The family indicated they were not 
willing to host the Auburn Trail on their parcel in anyway and indicated non-
support for walkability citing dog mess, drugs, and other nuisance matters.  The 
family indicated to Town Manager Finch the Town would have to move the 
Auburn Trail completely off their parcel and on the other side of the road.  
Following this meeting Town Manager Finch once again asked Fisher 
Associates to move the proposed alignment.  A new public meeting has been 
scheduled for February 17, 2022 on the new proposal. 

Sincerely,

Doug Finch, Town Manager
Town of Canandaigua



www.mrbgroup.com



©
 O

nt
ar

io
 C

ou
nt

y,
 N

ew
 Y

or
k

2,
89

2.
0

Fe
et

2,
89

2.
0

0

Le
ge

nd

1,
44

6.
00

Th
is

 m
ap

 a
nd

 in
fo

rm
at

io
n 

is
 p

ro
vi

de
d 

AS
 IS

 a
nd

 O
nt

ar
io

 C
ou

nt
y 

m
ak

es
 n

o 
w

ar
ra

nt
ie

s
or

 g
ua

ra
nt

ee
s,

 e
xp

re
ss

ed
 fo

r i
m

pl
ie

d,
 in

cl
ud

in
g

 w
ar

ra
nt

ie
s 

of
 ti

tle
, 

no
n-

in
fri

ng
em

en
t,

m
er

ch
an

ta
bi

lit
y

 a
nd

 th
at

 o
f 

fit
ne

ss
 fo

r 
a 

pa
rti

cu
la

r 
pu

rp
os

e
 c

on
ce

rn
in

g 
th

is
 m

ap
 th

e
in

fo
rm

at
io

n 
he

re
in

. U
se

r 
as

su
m

es
 a

ll 
ris

ks
 a

nd
 re

sp
on

si
bi

lit
y 

fo
r d

et
er

m
in

in
g

 w
he

th
e r

th
is

 m
ap

 is
 s

uf
fic

ie
nt

 fo
r p

ur
po

se
s 

in
te

nd
ed

.

55
55

 P
ur

dy
 R

oa
d

1:
17

,3
52

N
ot

es

2/
08

/2
02

2
M

ap
 C

re
at

ed
:

Ta
x 

Pa
rc

el
s

R
ai

lro
ad

s
St

re
am

s
M

un
ic

ip
al

 B
ou

nd
ar

ie
s

Fi
ng

er
 L

ak
es

 R
eg

io
n

D
et

ai
le

d 
St

re
et

s
In

te
rs

ta
te

St
at

e 
or

 U
S 

R
ou

te
s

C
ou

nt
y 

R
oa

ds

Lo
ca

l P
ub

lic
 R

oa
ds

Pr
iv

at
e 

R
oa

ds

FE
M

A 
Fl

oo
dw

ay
s

FE
M

A 
Q

3 
Fl

oo
dp

la
in

s
N

at
io

na
l W

et
la

nd
 In

ve
nt

or
y

So
ut

hw
es

t Q
ua

dr
an

t
R

ed
:  

  B
an

d_
1

G
re

en
: B

an
d_

2

Bl
ue

:  
 B

an
d_

3

So
ut

he
as

t Q
ua

dr
an

t
R

ed
:  

  B
an

d_
1

G
re

en
: B

an
d_

2

Bl
ue

:  
 B

an
d_

3

N
or

th
ea

st
 Q

ua
dr

an
t

R
ed

:  
  B

an
d_

1



From: Doug Finch, Town Manager
To: "Maralee Taft (maralee@burkehomes.com)"
Subject: RE: Auburn Trail
Date: Thursday, November 4, 2021 12:54:00 PM

Maralee,

Thanks for the email, happy to continue the conversation.  My thought was the idea was to keep it
along the hedgerow that we discussed on site that day to keep it out of the field and away from the
park.  We would still do buffering, etc and not encroach on the farm field so no issue with Catalpa. 
 
The issue with the maintenance building is it is actually located on the edge of the wetland, and we
are struggling to figure out a way around the wetland.  I doubt you would be able to build that
building today because of the designated wetland area.  I realize we still have more work to do. 
Perhaps we could get special permission to cross on the south side of the building a little further
back, let me look into that more.

Obviously I realize buffering will be needed all along the trail when we get to the point to shield it
from the field and park. 
 
Any additional conversation relative to possibly selling the trail area vs. easement to the Town and
possibly the roadway center that we chatted about?
 
As always, thanks for reaching out lets stay in communication.
 
 
Douglas E. Finch, Town Manager
Town of Canandaigua
5440 Route 5&20W
Canandaigua, NY 14424
Phone: (585)337-4728
 

From: Maralee Taft (maralee@burkehomes.com) <maralee@burkehomes.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, November 3, 2021 3:15 PM
To: Doug Finch, Town Manager <dfinch@townofcanandaigua.org>
Subject: Auburn Trail
 
Hi Doug,
 
I just wanted to reach out to you regarding the southern portion of the proposed trail (on our
property). Unfortunately, the proposed area is in close proximity to our maintenance building where
we have expensive personal equipment, materials and supplies stored. Vince is still not happy with
the way it maneuvers around in that particular area. 
 
Also, we lease a portion of our property to Pritchard/Catalpa Farms (East Side). We would need to
evaluate the impact of the trail on their needs and any financial repercussions we may be facing in



the future by limiting a portion of our land for potential development or continued leasing.
 
We know the Town has a zoom meeting this evening, but just wanted you to be aware Vince still has
several concerns.
 
Maybe going Purdy Road, out to Route 332 and then south would be a better option/solution?
 
We would be happy to chat more regarding this in the future.
 
Best regards,
Maralee Taft
 
Burke Manufactured Homes, Inc.
Indian Valley Development Corp - Picture Book Park
Canandaigua Country Estates, Inc.
 
Office:
9237 Routes 5 & 20, PO Box 180
West Bloomfield, NY 14585
www.BurkeHomes.com - (585) 624-1003 voice
 
Family Owned & Operated for over 65 YEARS

 
 




































